SGA General Body Meeting Minutes
Date: Monday, October 7, 2024
Time: 5:00 - 6:00 PM
Location: Room 2E29 and via Zoom
Zoom Link: https://umaryland.zoom.us/j/98597285043?pwd=gNNF1Bm9aBuQYeX46rQcrHkSCsVqIE.1

1. Call to Order
· The meeting began with a review of the agenda items and an outline of topics to discuss.
2. USGA Updates (Chris)
· Meetings: Scheduled for the second Wednesday of each month at 5:30 PM, virtually.
· UMB Student Representation: UMB student rep is involved with the Citizen Advisory Committee, working alongside UMB Police on feedback for the Safe Ride app.
· Safe Ride Feedback Form: Issues reported include no ETA updates, inability to cancel requests, and delayed pickups. Feedback needed by November 25 for submission.
· Distribution of Form: Suggestion to circulate it through professors or deans (Schaffer and Lenning), pending guidance from Dean Taylor and Ms. Washington.
3. Field Committee Update 
· Current Updates: Representative has attended one introductory meeting.
· Paid Placement Movement: This item is a priority on the agenda, aiming to increase paid placements for field work.
· EFN Replacement: A new program will replace EFN starting next year.
· Core Competency Guidelines: Minor updates to the CSW core competencies will affect field learning agreements.
· Course Access Concern: Only in-person or hybrid Cognitive Behavioral Therapy courses are available at the Baltimore campus in the spring, raising concerns about limited course offerings for USG students despite comparable tuition.
· Student Involvement: Encouragement for USG students to join the curriculum committee to voice concerns and propose solutions.
4. E-Board Announcement
· Town Hall Plan: A town hall is being organized with the Field Committee to address student concerns.
5. Macro Student Union Update
· Meetings: Monthly, on the second Wednesday, from 2:00 PM to 3:30 PM at the CRC (in-person/hybrid).
· Focus on LPSC Track: Discussion on expanding the Leadership Policy Social Change (LPSC) curriculum, particularly to Shady Grove and online.
· Enrollment and Staffing Challenges: Efforts to attract more LPSC students are hampered by limited staffing and a lack of LPSC courses at Shady Grove. A proposal is being developed to address this.
· Pilot Course: Plans to pilot an LPSC course next semester that students from both Baltimore and Shady Grove can attend.
· Stipends: Emphasis on promoting macro placements with stipends, as current placements with stipends are largely clinical.
· Policy Institute Proposal: Exploring funding for a Policy Institute with dedicated tracks, targeting students in the DC area. This initiative would require hiring an experienced director and creating a dedicated workgroup.
6. Registration and Holds
· Advanced/Continuing Students: Registration for spring classes opens on November 7 at 12:15 PM.
· Foundation Students: Registration for foundation students opens on November 14 at 12:15 PM.
· Holds: Students are encouraged to resolve any account holds early. For medical holds, students can contact the registration office to request a temporary hold lift if an appointment is scheduled.
7. General Body Concern
· Registration Support: A request for assistance with registration was made due to ongoing medical documentation delays. Suggestion to reach out to Ms. Washington at the Office of Student Services for support.
8. Licensure Preparation (November 18)
· Licensure Prep Email: Graduating students interested in licensure will receive information on November 18 to join a prep session with Dr. Boone. Students are encouraged to participate, as they can take the exam up to three months before graduation.
9. Post-Election Processing Resources
· Session Date: November 7, from 5:00 PM - 6:00 PM via Zoom.
· Registration Form: Available online for students seeking support post-election. The session aims to prepare students for potential stress related to election outcomes, with reflections on prior election-related events in 2016 and January 6, 2021.
Adjournment: The meeting concluded with final announcements. Attendees were reminded of the importance of active participation in curriculum-related committees. Participants then enjoyed a spread of food over informal conversation.  
Attendance:
· Courtney Fullwood – SGA President
· Emma Charles – SGA Recording Secretary
· Christa Gloster – SGA Corresponding Secretary
· Chloe Kastner – SGA Treasurer
· Kate Calhoun
· Psalms Thomas
· Nili Ezekiel
· Morgan Carroll – USGA Senator
· Alex Wang – Macro Student Union
· Alexei Ekemian 
